
FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY 
TIMES 

 

In today’s readings, both Isaiah and Peter hear the call of 

God and feel themselves unworthy. But, reassured by the 

Lord, both answer and follow. Do I hear the Lord asking, 

“Whom shall I send?” Am I prepared to answer, “Here I am, 

Send Me!”  

 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 09 
     4:00 PM-SFX + Peter & Erika Kubasiak by Kubasiak 
                                  Family - Father Norm Droski 
     5:30 PM-SJ +Richard & Margaret Sherer  
                              by M/M Carl Klein 
                              Father Fred Brucker 
 
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 10 
     9:00 AM-SC - Members of St. Catherine, St. Francis 
                                Xavier & St. Joseph Parishes 
                                Father Fred Brucker 
   11:00 AM-SJ +Mike Lee by Deb, Christina & Raymond Lee 
                               Father Fred Brucker 
 
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 11 
      9:00 AM-SFX + Henry Stepping by Jim & Ruth Jensen 
 
 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 12 
      8:00 AM-SJ +Dorothy & Frances VanOeffelen by Estate 
      8:30 AM- ADORATION 
  
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 13 
      NO MASS 
 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 14 

      8:30 AM-SC + Mary Engle by Jon & Kathy Morey 

 
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 15 
     10:30 AM-SJ +Jim Armock by Vivian Armock 
 
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 16 
          CONFESSION 10:00-11:00 AM at St. Francis Xavier’s 
     4:00 PM-SFX + Niki Snowdin by Theresa Courtade 
                                  Father Fred Brucker 
     5:30 PM-SJ - Members of St. Catherine, St. Francis 
                              Xavier & St. Joseph Parishes 
                              Father Fred Brucker  
 
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 17 
     9:00 AM-SC + Paul Brown by Bob Karamol 
                                Father Fred Brucker 
   11:00 AM-SJ +Rob Meyer by M/M Norm Kluting 
                               Father Fred Brucker 

  
 

 FEBRUARY 10, 2019 
 

Dear Parishioners, 

1)  I’m writing this on Monday.  The 

temperature is 46 degrees.  What a difference 

from last week.  One writer termed last week the 

“snowpocalypse”.  Tomorrow it is supposed to be in the 

twenties.   Welcome to Michigan! 

 

2) Everyone had a great time at St. Joseph’s Auction.  A big 

THANK YOU to Joe and Tammy Kluting and their team for 

putting on such a great occasion.  The funds generated will 

greatly help Divine Providence Academy, Youth Ministry, 

and our Religious Education programs.  Thank you for your 

continued support. 

 

3) Divine Providence Academy started having adoration 

with the students this year at St. Joseph’s campus.  Soon, 

they will start the same thing at St. Catherine’s Campus.  

Students go according to age groups and spend one half 

hour in Church.  St. Joseph’s campus students go on 

Tuesday during regular adoration times.  St. Catherine’s 

campus will go on Thursdays.  The first visit for this latter 

group is on February 14. I think this is a great way to hand 

on one the beautiful traditions of our Catholic Faith. 

 

4) Marty Brown will be at St. Joseph’s Campus after Mass 

this Friday to go over altar serving techniques with students 

in grades 3 – 8.  Tuning up is always a good thing to do 

once a year. 

 

5) This weekend at the 9:00 AM Mass we celebrate the Rite 

of Welcome for those becoming Catholics next Easter.  Two 

of the adults will be baptized, confirmed, and receive their 

first Communion at the Easter Vigil.  One adult is already 

baptized non-Catholic and will be received into the Church, 

confirmed, and make her first Communion. 

 

It is really a beautiful ceremony.  We welcome them into the 

formation process.  There is a signing of the senses 

ceremony inviting them to recognize the holiness of their 

human senses that bring them into contact with Christ and 

His Church.  This all takes place at the beginning of Mass. 

After the homily, we give each of them a Bible to guide them 

in their journey of faith.  And the petitions of the Mass are 

geared toward their growth in spirituality and grace.  As of 

this ceremony, the two who are seeking baptism are now 

“catechumens” and the baptized non-Catholic is a 

“candidate.” 

 

The next step for these three will be the Rite of Sending on 

the first Sunday of Lent at the 9:00 AM Mass in which we 

ceremonially send them to the Cathedral. The two 

catechumens sign the Book of the Elect.  All three go to the 

Cathedral that afternoon to be greeted by the Bishop and 

welcomed to the final phase of their formation getting ready 

to become fully Catholic at the Easter Vigil Mass. 

Fr. Fred 

Divine Providence Academy 
 

Contact Information 

Principal:  Kate Beuschel 

Phone: 616-581-4242 

Email: kbeuschel@wingsdpa.org  

St. Catherine’s Campus Secretary: Anne Lewis 

Email:  alewis@wingsdpa.org 

Phone 231-853-6743  

Fax: 231-853-2664  

St. Joseph’s Campus Secretary:  Suzanne May 

Email:  smay@wingsdpa.org 

Phone: 616-899-5300 

Fax: 616-899-5491  

 

Euchre hosted by St. Catherine Home & School 
Association. Saturday, February 23, @ St. Catherine Parish 
Hall. Register at 6:30 p.m., play begins at 7 p.m. 
$15/person, $25/pair. Snacks provided; drinks by donation. 
 

St. Catherine’s Parish 
News & Information 

 

ST CATHERINE’S FINANCE COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Dr. Tim Beechnau, Eric Burgtorf, Cheryl Helsen, Jason 

Klein & Don Swanson 

ST CATHERINE’S PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Andy Emery, Tony Helsen, Randy Helsen, Hailey Mabrito, 

Kathy Morey & Libby Spencer 

Parish Prayer Line:  Mara Kroll:  231-853-6880 

Ethel Nutt: (secondary) 231-853-6733 

Ministry of Consolation – Parish Office 231-853-6222 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY schedule 

February 17, 2019 – 9:00AM 

 

Greeters & Gifts: Brad & Vicki Woodard 

Sacristan: Helen Helsen 

Eucharistic Ministers: Cheryl Helsen, Gene Helsen 

                                   & Annie Kubasiak 

Lector: Florence Postema 
Ushers: Dennis Emery, Brandon Hackenberg, Mike Iwaniw 

              & Randy Helsen 

Mass Servers:  Trevor Block, Carder Burgtorf  

                         & Luke Meyers 

Chaplet of Divine Mercy: Nancy Adams 

Music: Eileen Hoogterp/JoAnn Beechnau 

Children’s Liturgy: Ann Patterson 

Money Counters:   Gary & Jill Nutt 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COLLECTION FOR FEB. 03, 2019 

60 Adults - $2,564.08, 9 Youth - $12.69, 

Loose - $415.00, Votive - $26.00, 

Electronic - $810.00, for a total of $3,827.77 

Fuel - $40.00.  Helping Hands - $374.00 

  

Thank you for your continued support! 

 
Altar Society News:  Our next meeting is scheduled for 
Thursday, February 21, 2019 at 6:30pm in the hall 
classroom.  June Grover & Ethel Nutt will be our hosts. All 
ladies of the parish are welcome to attend. 
 
Men’s Club News:  50/50 raffle tickets are available from 
any Men’s Club member. For $12 you could win $240!  

 
Ravenna Community Fish Fry will 
begin on Friday, March 8, 2019 and 
continue for 6 weeks.  The first 2 
and the last 2 Fish Fries are hosted 
by St. Catherine.  Please look for the 
sign-up sheet in the back of church 
in the coming weeks. 

 
Spirit Fest will take place on Saturday, April 27, 2019.  Stay 
tuned for more information! 
 

St. Francis Xavier’s Parish 
News and Information 

 
 

ST. FRANCIS FINANCE COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Jim Arends, Ted Crowley, Fred Riplo & Sharon Denhof 

ST. FRANCIS PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Bill May, Diana VanOeffelen, Connie Riplo, Lynne Myszak      

& Don Crowley 

Parish Prayer Line:  Jean: 616-899-1088 

Kate:  616-678-5838 

Food Pantry Coordinator:  Barb VanDyke 616-899-2697 

Ministry of Consolation – Parish Office 231-853-6222 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

FEBRUARY 16, 2019 – 4:00PM 

 

Greeters: Anyone Available 

Sacristan: Irene Bosman 

Eucharistic Ministers: Anne Klein & Michelle May 

Lector: Bill May 

Ushers: George Denhof & Tim Walker 

Mass Servers: Anyone Available 

Chaplet of Divine Mercy:  Bill May/Sharon Denhof 

Music: Eileen Hoogterp 

Money Counters: Irene Bosman & Sharon Denhof  

 

 

 

mailto:smay@wingsdpa.org


COLLECTION FOR FEB. 03, 2019 

34 Adults - $1,709.00, 0 Youth - $0.00 

Loose – $59.92, Votive - $2.00,  

Electronic: $230.00, for a total of $2,000.92. 

Helping Hands - $118.00.  Rectory Reno - $45.00.  

 

                      Thank you for your continued support! 

 

Altar Society hosts for February are Lucille Finkler & Diana 

VanOeffelen. 

 

St. Francis Xavier’s Finance & Pastoral 

Councils will meet on Thursday, February 

14, 2019 at 7:00pm in the parish hall. 

 

 

 

St. Joseph’s Parish 

News & Information 
 

ST. JOSEPH PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Michele Allers, Lou Armock, Emily Bliss, Ashley Dietrich, 

Cheryl Kaltz, Tonya Fritz, & Jesse Gasser  

ST. JOSEPH FINANCE COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Al Dietrich, Ben Looks, Donald Rasch, Steve Umlor, Larry 

Williams, Bob Rander 

Prayer Line: Donna Lozon – 616-899-5598 

                     Arlene Armock – 616-899-2683 

Altar Flowers:  Karen VanDyke – 616-899-2268 

Hall Rental:  Barb Umlor – 616-899-2191 

Hall Phone: 616-899-9381 

Ministry of Consolation – Parish Office 616-899-2286 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

 

LECTORS                                      EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
Feb16-5:30 PM-Reggie Poindexter                   Bob Brown 

Feb 17-11:00 AM- Deb TenBrink                     Amy Armock 

   

MINISTERS OF THE CUP 

Feb 16-5:30 PM- Carl Dunn & Karen VanDyke 

Feb 17-11:00 AM-Mike Host & Ken Butts 

 

SACRISTANS 

Feb 16-5:30 PM- Carl Dunn 

Feb 17-11:00 AM-Mike Host 

 

MUSIC SCHEDULE 

Feb 16-5:30 PM-Eileen Hoogterp 

Feb 17-11:00 AM-Eileen Hoogterp 

 

GREETERS 

Feb 16-5:30 PM-Theresa & John Michalak 

Feb 17-11:00 AM-Diane & Ken Butts 

 

 

USHERS SCHEDULE  

Feb 16-5:30 PM-Jim Dietrich & Adam Dietrich 

Feb 17-11:00 AM –Mark Umlor & Randy Graftema 

 

AL TAR SERVERS 

Feb 16--5:30 PM- Max Pearce & Jack Kluting 

Feb 17-11:00 AM- Christian, Michael & Emma Reed  

                             & Logan TenBrink 

 

 

                               Liturgical Notes 

Rosary Intention for February – Let us pray for 

all the homeless and starving people in the 

world that they may find food and shelter for 

their families during the cold winter months. 

 

 

 

Parish Information 
 

St. Joseph’s Festival Craft Booth is looking for some items 

to be donated to make new items for next year’s festival. 

Items requested are Round Pine Cones, antlers, acorns, 

Birch branches, Driftwood, Terra cotta pots. We will be 

using these items and some crafty people to help make 

items during a class this fall/winter. Watch the bulletin for 

details. Call Marianne Umlor to donate 745-0623 

 

St. Joseph’s Christian Service collection will take place on 

the weekend of February 17th. Proceeds from this collection 

will go to a young parishioner with medical needs. 

 

     GIVING BACK TO GOD 2-3-2019 
 
Adults (51) $4759 

                   Youth  (6)   $6             Electronic Contributions 
                Loose        $46              $3070           (24) 
                                       
                                                       TOTAL   $7881 
                           Thank you for your continued support 

 

FAITH FORMATION 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2/13 – St. Catherine/St. Francis Xavier K-8 will meet in the  
         school - 6:30 – 7:45pm 
2/16-Fist Reconciliation @ SFX-10:00 AM.  
      Francis Xavier at 7:00 pm. 
2/17 -St. Joseph’s K-8 will meet in the school-9:30-10:40   
          AM 
 
 
 

            
 
 

2/10 - Lifenight - SFX - 6:30PM 
2/17 - Mid-winter break Bowling Makeup Date - Ravenna 
Bowl  
           time TBA 
2/24 - Lifenight - SFX - 630PM (we may also make this a 
movie night, watching the film "Gosnell" as a follow up to the 
March for Life / a way for kids who couldn't attend to learn 
about Church teaching on abortion.) 
 

 

CLUSTER INFORMATION 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Meeting with others who are experiencing the 
same grief journey can help toward acceptance 
and healing. There are several in the area. Call 
the office and we will get in touch with you. 
“Blessed are they who mourn for they will be 

comforted.”  Matthew 5:4 
 
CHAPLET LEADERS NEEDED:  Please prayerfully 
consider volunteering to lead the Chaplet of Divine Mercy 
before Mass begins.  Additional leaders are needed at all 
three parishes.  It just takes a willing heart and being to 
Mass early to begin the prayer 15 minutes before Mass 
begins.  Please contact Ruth Jensen at 231-670-4939 if you 
have any questions.  Thank you.   
 
Weekly Scripture Readings 
Monday, Feb 11-Gn 1:1-19/Mk 6:53-56  
Tuesday, Feb 12- Gn 1:20-2:4a/Mk 7:1-13  
Wednesday, Feb13-Gn 2:4b-17/Mk 7:14-23 
Thursday, Feb 14- Gn 2:18-25/Mk 7:24-30 
Friday, Feb 15-Gn 3:1-8/Mk 7:31-37 
Saturday, Feb16-Gn 3:9-24/Mk 8:1-10 
Sunday, Feb17-Jer 17:5-8/1 Cor 15:12-20/Lk 6:17-26 
 
 

Question of the Week 
Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time            February 17, 2019 
Reaching out to others  
Reading I  1 Jeremiah 17:5–8 (true wisdom)  
Reading II  1 Corinthians 15:12, 16–20 
                          (the resurrection and faith)  
Gospel  Luke 6:17, 20–26 (the great discourse)  
Key Passage  Then he looked up at his disciples and said: 
“Blessed are you who are poor, for yours is the kingdom of 
God.” (Luke 6:20)  
Adult  In what way are you serving the poor, as Jesus did?  
Child  When have you helped bring God’s love to 
someone who was sad, or hungry, or whom others made 
fun of? 
 

 
FAMILY PERSPECTIVE                                   by Bud Ozar 

In today’s gospel, Jesus asked Simon to start by “going a 
short distance.” Later he asked Simon to “go into deeper 
water.” The first step toward reconciliation is usually a “short 

distance” which gives us the courage to go further “into 
deeper water.” Reconciliation starts with the first short step! 

 
Senior Euchre will take place on 
Tuesday, February 12th, at 1:15 pm. 
Games start at 1:30 pm and finish 
approximately 4:00 pm. Senior 
Euchre takes place every other 
Tuesday at St. Joseph’s. 
 

 

Knights of Columbus 
 

INFORMATION 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL #4404 
Grand Knight:  Randy Graftema – 616-502-2628 
Email: randy.graftema@yahoo.com 
Website: www.4404.councilnet.us 
Meeting:  First Tuesday of the month – 7:00pm at St. Vincent 
DePaul Bldg. Corp. Hall 
St. Vincent DePaul Bldg. Corp. Hall Rental 
Ed & Cindy Denhof: 616-302-0368 
MSGR. LEO ROSLONIEC 4TH DEGREE ASSEMBLY #3492 
Faithful Navigator Rick De Vries 
Email rickldevries@yahoo.com            Phone 616-813-1874 

Meeting:  Third Tuesday of the month, 7:00pm at St. Joseph’s 
Hall 

 
 
St. Vincent de Paul Building Corporation 
Annual Mixed Couples Euchre Parties will 
take place on Friday, February 22nd. 
Registration starts at 6:30 PM with play 
starting at 7:00 PM. Euchre Parties will be 
held at St. Vincent de Paul Hall on 32nd Ave, 

Conklin. Cost is $15 per team. Food and Adult Beverages 
will be available. There will be cash prizes for 1st, 2nd, and 
3rd place and a 50/50 Basket Raffles. Ages 18 and up. 
Register at the door. 
 
 
Knights of Columbus Council #4404 will have an all-Male 18 
and up Wednesday Nite Euchre Tournament starting on 
January 23rd for 7 weeks. Registration starts at 6:30 pm 
with play starting at 7:00 PM. Teams are responsible for 
getting their own subs if needed. Proceeds are for the 
Charity Fund. 
 

K of C Breakfast continue 
through April 14, 2019. We will 
be serving from 8:30am – 
1:00pm. Cost is $8 for adults, 
$5.50 for kids 5-12 years, under 
5 is free.  
All you can eat breakfast buffet 

includes, scrambled eggs, blueberry and regular pancakes, 
sausage, bacon, biscuits and gravy, and omelet bar.  
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:randy.graftema@yahoo.com
http://www.4404.councilnet.us/
http://yahoo.com/
http://www.newsletternewsletter.com/SearchArt/ImageDetail.asp?image_id=95100672
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiExOu96PPaAhVrneAKHWd4BrAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.abvmpasadena.org/prayer-devotion/rosary/&psig=AOvVaw1CkSz3VNnSdVK23yn0Hcfp&ust=1525789891544670


Outside the Parishes 

 
Mark your calendars and register NOW for the upcoming 
14th Annual Building a Legacy Catholic Men’s conference 
on March 9, 2019. It will be a day of dynamic speakers, 
powerful faith development and reinvigorating fellowship. 
This year’s lineup includes Elvis Grbac, Matt Fradd and 
Matthew Leonard with Mass celebrated by our own Bishop 
David Walkowiak. See www.buildingalegacy.org for details 
and to register. Question? Call Deacon Jim at 616-292-
0422. 
 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend 
Instead of flowers and candy, give the gift of yourselves to 
each other on a Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend. 
Upcoming weekends will be held March 15-17 at St. Francis 
Retreat Center-DeWitt.  Apply online at wwme.org or 
contact Chris & Darla Vinton at 734-531-9191. 

 
Retrouvaille. The Other Alternative to Divorce 
Did you know that according to the State of Michigan 
website there were 28,136 divorces in the state of Michigan 
in the year 2017? Don’t let your marriage become a statistic! 
Do you feel lost, alone or bored in your marriage? Are you 
frustrated, hurt or angry with your spouse? Are you 
constantly fighting? Or, do you simply shut down? Have you 
thought about separation or divorce? Does talking only 
make it worse? 
Rediscover healing and love and find hope by attending 
Retrouvaille (pronounced re-tro-vi with a long i). The 
program offers tools needed to rediscover a loving marriage 
relationship. The next Retrouvaille weekend begins March 
1st. The next weekend will not be scheduled until 
September, please don’t wait. Rooms will fill quickly.  
For more information, to register or to sponsor a couple: 
Phone 616.752.7004 | email retrograndrapids@gmail.com 
|retrouvaille.org|  
P.O. Box 183 Caledonia Michigan, 49316 
 
Are you single and looking to meet new people? St. 
Raphael’s Singles is a new adult singles ministry in the 
diocese and they’re hosting their second night of cards, 
games, and conversation. 
Join them at the Cathedral of Saint Andrew on Friday, Feb. 
15 from 7 – 9 p.m. 
St. Raphael’s Singles is a friendship and fellowship group 
for adults age 40+ who are divorced, widowed, or have 
never been married. 
Contact straphaelssingles1@gmail.com for directions, 
location and news of future events. 
RSVPs are appreciated but not required. 
 
Check out the new GRdiocese.org! – The Diocese of Grand 
Rapids is excited to announce it has a new diocesan 
website!  Please visit GRdiocese.org to see the new content 
and layout.  The new website is mobile friendly which means 
you can take the diocese with you wherever you go.  If you 
have our page bookmarked on your computer or mobile 
device, don’t forget to update your link. 
 

Franciscan Life Process Center Lowell Campus 11650 
Downes St. NE Lowell MI 49331 
Paczki Making with Sister Colleen Ann Nagle, FSE and 
Sister Anna Rose Kalinowski, FSE and some of their Polish 
friends. Tuesday, February 26 1:15 - 3:00 pm OR 6:15 - 
8:30 pm 
 
Unbound Heart of the Father-Unlock your life-Get 
unbound and Live Free! 
February 23, 2019 from 8:30am – 8:30 PM at Our Lady of 
Consolation, Rockford, MI . Presenters are John & Michelle 
Kazanjian. For more information visit unbound-
michigan.net. Register at 
livefreegrandrapids.eventbrite.com 
 
Alpha Grand Rapid’s Women’s Center is in need of Child 
Care Volunteers! 
Monitor children ages 0-5 while their moms attend the 
following classes: 
· Single Mom’s Support Group (SMSG) On Tuesdays or   
   Fridays from 10:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  
· Spanish Support Group (SSG) on Wednesdays from 10:00  
  a.m. to 11:30 a.m.  
· English as a Second Language Class (ESL) on Thursdays   
   from 10:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 
Volunteers are asked to arrive and leave 15 minutes before 
and after. Please Contact Doretha at 
dcopeland@alphagrandrapids.org or 616.742.0242 Ext: 
105  if you are available!  
Must be 18 Years Old or 16 Years Old with Parents 
Consent.  Thank you for your support! 
 
Banana Peels and Climate Change:  A Daily Examen 
Join the University of Notre Dame’s Dr. Phil Sakimoto and 
Sister Damien Marie Savino, FSE, Ph.D. for a Franciscan 
discussion about the connection between faith and 
environment. Dr. Sakimoto is an astrophysicist and the 
former acting director of NASA's Space Science Education 
and Public Outreach Program. Sister Damien Marie Savino, 
FSE, Ph.D. is the Dean of Science and Sustainability at 
Aquinas College. 
What about the banana peels? Join us to find out! 
Date: March 21, 2019 at 6:30pm 
Location: St. Robert of Newminster Parish  
Tickets: $50 per person includes: a baked potato or salad 
bar as well as beer & wine.  
Please go to  bananapeels2019.eventbrite.com to register. 
 
Franciscan Life Process Center Lowell Campus 11650 
Downes St. NE Lowell MI 49331 
Rejoice and Be Glad: Living a Holy Life 
A Silent Retreat for Women led by Sister Colleen Ann Nagle 
and the Franciscan Sisters of the Eucharist. Friday, March 
15 at 6:00 pm through Saturday, March 16 at 4:00 pm 
Lowell Campus.  Women of all ages are invited to a silent 
retreat at the Franciscan Life Process Center. This retreat 
includes silent reflection, Mass, Liturgy of the Hours and 
presentations using Pope Francis’ The Call to Holiness in 
Today’s World, which addresses ways to live a holy life. 
Cost: $250 includes presentations, room, snacks Friday 
evening, and continental breakfast and lunch on Saturday. 
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